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MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas Raab, Business Manager 
Cc: Matthew Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: May 11, 2016 
Re: FY ’16 Quarter 3 Revolving Account Update 

Please find attached the third quarter revolving account update. Our revolving accounts ended 
the quarter strong; however, there are a few accounts with negative balances that bear 
explanation.  

As I have explained in the past, MS Extended Day continues to run a negative balance while MS 
After School Enrichment remains strong. Immediate steps have been taken to reduce the salary 
exposure with respect to MS Extended Day. At this time we’ve chosen not to fill Matt Gerrish’s 
position as the Program Coordinator for Middle School Extended Day. The rest of the 
administrative staff will share the responsibilities for the balance of the school year. Over the 
summer, Kelly and I will discuss how to proceed for next year. It may not be necessary to have a 
full time Middle School Extended Day Program Coordinator. The small negative balance in 
Center/Sylvester After School Enrichment is simply a function of revenue not catching up with 
expenses on March 31, 2016. I am confident it will be positive by the end of the fiscal year. We 
will keep the Committee posted. 

The School Store has been going strong even though there is a small negative balance at the end 
of the third quarter. We have a large inventory and look forward to our Hanover Day and other 
end of year proceeds to close the gap. The School Store has been a great source of Hanover Pride 
for all and we enjoy seeing our apparel around town. 

The HS Drama account is negative simply because the proceeds from the play, Anything Goes, 
hadn’t been realized as of March 31, 2016. The play is scheduled for May 6-8, 2016, and the 
proceeds will easily close the gap as expected.  

Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any questions so that I may be fully prepared for 
our meeting.    
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